
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board of Selectmen 

14 October 2009 

Minutes 

 

4:03 p.m. - Present were Chairman Rachel Hatch, Selectman Betty Ann Abbott and 

Clerk Lois Dionne.  Selectman Guarino and Administrator Tim Warren were not in 

attendance.  Also in attendance was Recycling Manage Justin Leavitt. 

 

The Selectmen met to review the Concord Regional Solid Waste proposal and to set the 

GAT (guaranteed annual tonnage) to be sent to Penacook in 2010.  Don had reviewed the 

reports of the tonnage sent to Penacook the last couple of years, and had given his 

recommendation to Lois to be presented tonight. 

 

After reviewing the reports and Don’s recommendation, it was agreed to use Don’s 

recommendation. 

 

MOTION – Selectman Abbott moved to set Gilmanton’s GAT for 2010 at 1450.  

Chairman Hatch seconded the motion.  Motion passed 2-0. 

 

The Selectmen signed the proposal, which Justin will hand deliver at the Concord 

Regional Solid Waste annual meeting tomorrow.   

 

There was a very brief discussion about Best Way and Waste Management’s hauling 

fees.  Justin will meet with the Selectmen on Monday to discuss the fees. 

 

4:36 p.m. MOTION – Selectman Abbott moved to adjourn the meeting.  Chairman 

Hatch seconded.  Motion passed 2-0. 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

      Lois Dionne  

 

 

 

 

 


